DATE: 06/24/2013 4:38 PM

ACTION: QOriginal

MEMORANDUM

TO: Pamela Watkins, Rules Administrator, Ohio Department of Public Safety
FROM: Mark Hamlin, Director of Regulatory Policy

DATE: October30, 2012

RE: CSI Review— Motor Vehicle Dealers and Salesperson©AC Chapter 4501:13)

Onbehalfof Lt. GovernoiMary Taylor,andpursuanto the authoritygrantedo the Common
Sensdnitiative (CSI) Office under OhidRevisedCode(ORC)section107.54, theCS| Office has
reviewedthe abovementioned admstrativerule packagendassociate®usiness Irpact Analysis
(BIA). ThismemorepresatstheCSl Office’s commentsto the Agencyasprovided forin ORC
107.54.

Analysis
The Ohio Department of Public Safety has submitted a rule package consisting @i@ledr

rules, all of which are existing rules being reviewed under theykae-review requirement of

ORC 119.032. Of these rules, one (Ohio Administrative Code 4501:1-3-03) is being proposed
with amendments, and the others are being proposed with no changes. The chapter outlines
requirements for motor vehicle dealers and salespersons, who are requirddetodeel by ORC
4517.02 -ncluding facility regulations, admistrative actions, and public meeting requirements.

According to the Department’s BIA submitted with the rule packdmgeDepartment engaged the
various state dealer associations in its-frear review. This process led to a consensus that the
rule re@rding signage at a business location (4501:1-3-03) should be amended to provide greate
clarity, but that the remaining rules did not require changes. No commenteegiked through

the CSI public comment period.

The Department identified three prilgadverse impacts to businesses from the proposed rules:
potential costs for moving signage to comply with the change to OAC 4501:3-03, potersial cos
from administrative hearings and sanctions for violation of the rules govercemgd holders, and
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the cost of background checks required under the license application process. As mentioned
above, the signage changes are justified by the need identified by busindssidéakdor greater
clarity. The remaining adverse impacts are routine impacts associatditevidure, and the
licensure is required by statute.

Recommendations
For the reasons discussed above, the CSI Office natehave any recamendations for this rule
package.

Conclusion

Based on ta above comments, the CSI Office catudes thathe Department of Public Safety
should proceed with the foatfiling of thisrule packge with the JoinCommittee on Agency
Rule Review.



